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Summer Camp Is Upon Us 

…and So Is the Registration Deadline!!! 

Adult Camp Deadline is May 15
th

. 

Deadline for All Children and Youth Camps is May 30
th

. 

(Registrations received between May 31
st
 and June 6

th
 

will carry a $45 late charge…so register on time.) 

And remember, our church pays half scholarships for all children, youth  

and young adults who wish to attend camp. 

(So, for the week-long youth camps, the church pays $215 of the full registration 

fee of $430…and we also pay half the amount for all children attending 

Grandparents and Me and all young  

adults attending Young Adult/Adult Camp) 

Registration is online at ccncn.org 

Please let the church office know when you register online, so we will know to send 

the regional church the half scholarship for your camper. 

See the full page regarding camp elsewhere in this newsletter.  If you have 

questions, call Larry in the church office, 662-9356. 

http://www.christianchurchofwoodland.com/
http://www.facebook.com/Christian-Church-of-Woodland


Summer Camps at CGC 
Summer camps begin in less than one month with Young Adult/Adult Camp beginning on May 

31
st
.  That is a camp for everyone who is over 18 and at least one year out of high school.  Here 

are the dates for all the camps and a bit of information about each one: 

 Young Adult/Adult Camp is May 31
st
 through June 3

rd
. Tina Heck is the director of Adult 

Camp and the keynoter will be Steve Borgard, pastor of Lafayette Christian Church.  He 

will address the theme of the compassion of Jesus. 

 Junior Camp is June 24-30 (graduates of 3
rd

 thru 5
th
 grades).   

Melissa Paulucci and Kathy Schales are co-directors, Bentley Stewart is once again the 

keynoter, and Larry Love will be the chaplain. 

 Chi Rho Camp is also June 24-30 (graduates of 6
th
 thru 8

th
 grades).  

Ted Firch and Alicia Stolp are the directors and Monica Cross is the Keynoter.   

Larry Love will be chaplain.  

 CYF Camp is the week of July 1-7 (graduates of 9
th
 thru 12

th
 grades).  Haley (Corbett) 

Monachello will be one of the directors, and Bentley Stewart is the keynoter. 

 Grandparents and Me is June 30
th

 to July 2
nd

 (entering K thru 3
rd

 grades).                 

Christy Newton is the director. 

The theme for the camp is “BTW…What’s a Christian” and deals with what it means to be a 

Christian.  Our campers will experience shared living on “Holy Ground”.  From examples of 

how Jesus lived a life of faith we also hope to continue our lifelong faith journeys and more 

deeply become “Disciples of Christ”. This curriculum invites campers to explore the question 

“What is a Christian?” The Disciples of Christ theology centers on three key touchstones: 

Baptism, Table, Word. Throughout the week, campers will learn more about loving God and 

loving each other through exploring how their beliefs and behaviors connect to Disciples’ 

understanding of Baptism (belonging to and being accepted by a faith community), the 

invitation to the Table (the act of communion), and the power of the Word through scripture 

(and their own words).  

Cost for camp is:   

$430 for Junior Camp, Chi Rho Camp, CYF Camp. 

Grandparents and Me Camp varies depending on accommodations—$60 for children and up to 

$130 for the grandparents (or other adults) who accompany them. 

Young Adult/Adult Camp also varies depending on accommodations—$140 for your own tent, 

$200 for a shared cabin (with bunk beds), and $265 for Claar House rooms. 

Remember, the church pays half-scholarships for all children and youth and young adults 

wanting to attend camp!!! 

Registration is available online at ccncn.org.  Young Adult/Adult Camp registrations are due 

May 15
th

, and registration for all other camps is due May 30
th
.  Registrations received between 

May 31
st
 and June 6

th
 will require a late fee of $45.  If you have any questions about the online 

registration, please contact Pastor Larry Love.   

Melissa Paulucci and Larry Love are camp the week of Junior Camp and Chi Rho Camps and 

would love to have a bunch of you join them. 

 



Camp Scholarship 

Fundraiser 
There will be a Camp Scholarship Fundraiser 

on Tuesday, June 5
th

 at Las Brasas 

Mexican Restaurant, 537 Main Street near 

First and Main.St. from 6 PM to Closing. 

20% of all that we purchase will be donated 

to our camp scholarship fund to send 

children and youth to camp. Katelyn Reimer 

will make up a flyer to take to the restaurant.  

If you don’t have a flyer, just mention the 

Christian Church Fundraiser. 

One Day Mission Trip 

Opportunity 
Over the years, we have heard from many 

that they would love to be able to volunteer 

in disaster recovery efforts, but they are not 

able to take a week for the annual CCNC-N 

Holy Week mission trip. 

HERE'S YOUR ONE-DAY OPPORTUNITY!! 

Hope City, the fire recovery organization in 

Middletown, CA (Lake County) is hosting a 

one-day shed-building event on Saturday, 

June 9, 2018 in Santa Rosa  

Inspiring Hope is a One Day Volunteer 

Event to build and deliver 100 sheds in one 

day.  The sheds are built for the purpose of 

storing tools and equipment for those who  

The build site is Piner High School, 1700 

Fulton Rd, Santa Rosa, CA  95403.  

Registration begins at 8 a.m., kick-off 

activities at 9:30 a.m., and the actual build 

will go from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Lunch will be 

provided.  Each Team Member and 

Homeowner will receive an "Inspiring Hope" 

Snoopy T-Shirt. 

All work teams must pre-register.  Sharon 

Armus is signing up as the team leader, and 

the rest of us can sign up on her team.   

If you are interested in being a part of this 

one-day mission project, please contact the 

church office or Sharon Armus or Pastor 

Larry Love at 662-9356, and we will try to 

assist you with your questions 

Regional Minister 

Preaching 
The regional minister of the Christian 

Church (Disciples of Christ) in Northern 

California-Nevada, Rev. Dr. Lataunya (Toni) 

Bynum, will be preaching for us on Sunday, 

May 20
th

.  Dr. Bynum has been our regional 

minister since 2014.  Prior to that she was an 

associate regional minister in the Ohio 

Region of the Christian Church (Disciples of 

Christ).  She is a graduate of Claremont 

School of Theology, one of the schools 

connected with Disciples Seminary 

Foundation, and has pastored in local 

churches and worked in the general ministry 

of the Christian Church in Indianapolis.  Dr. 

Bynum grew up in Compton in Southern 

California.  Please join us on the 20
th
 to once 

again welcome Toni to our congregation. We 

are also hoping she will have time to meet 

with interested persons following fellowship 

time for a question and answer time about 

the Disciples of Christ and the ministry of 

the regional church. 

Upcoming Youth Group 

Meetings 

We usually meet the Second and Fourth 

Sundays of the month, but because we are 

approaching camp deadlines, we will meet 

on both May 20
th
 and May 27

th
 to make sure 

we get everyone on board for camp.  We will 

meet 4:00 to 6:00 p.m.  All youth are urged 

to join us.  Hope to see you the next two 

Sundays.  Call Larry Love if you have any 

questions…or want to go to camp. 

 



Graduate Sunday 

Each year we recognize our graduates from 

various levels of education.  We will do that 

this year on June 3
rd

.  If you have a graduate 

from elementary, middle school, high school, 

college (including community college), or 

grad school, please let us know and we will 

include them in our time of recognition.  Call 

the church office with their names. 

Third Grade Bibles 

Bibles will be presented to our third graders 

on Sunday, May 27
th

. 

Iftar Dinner at the 

Woodland Muslim Mosque 

Each year the Woodland Muslim Mosque 

invites members of the community to attend 

their Iftar dinner as part of their celebration 

of Ramadan.  This year’s celebration is set 

for Saturday, May 26
th

, one hour before 

sunset at the mosque located on North Street 

near the intersection of Fifth street.  Let 

Larry Love know if you plan to attend. 

Round About Us 

Congratulations to Ryan Williams and Kori 

Ramirez who were married at the Miner’s 

Leap event center near Clarksburg on 

Sunday, May 6
th

.  Ryan is the son of Jim and 

Lori Williams…and Ryan grew up in our 

church.  We wish them God’s richest 

blessings for all of the years ahead. 

Deanna Hinkle has returned to Cottonwood 

Rehab after spending some eleven days at 

Sutter Davis Hospital and undergoing two 

surgeries.  Continued prayers are 

appreciated. 

Lon Springer and Larry Love attended an 

Advocacy Training at Woodland 

Presbyterian Church on Saturday, May 5
th

.  

The training was aimed at clarifying the 

appropriate ways churches can be involved 

in the political processes of our state and 

country. 

Melissa Paulucci and Larry Love attended 

the camp staff training day on May 12
th
 at 

Arden Christian Church in Sacramento.  The 

training is in preparation for this summer’s 

church camps at CGC.  Melissa is co-

directing Junior Camp and Larry is the Junior 

Camp chaplain and musician. 

It was so very good to see Blanca Santillan 

in worship with us.  It is so good to have her 

back.  And it was also good to see Graciela 

in church with her children on Mother’s Day.  

Graciela almost always has to work on 

Sundays, so it was really good to see her. 

Special thanks to Doyle Tuman and John 

Chase who filled up the baptistery to test it 

for leaks (following the major flooding we 

experienced on Easter Sunday).  They 

discovered no leaks, so no major repairs are 

needed. 

And special thanks to Romie Holland who 

painted the floor in the downstairs kitchen 

and back hallway.  It looks really good. 

Brooke Faille and the rest of her Woodland 

Christian High School softball team continue 

to roll along.  They are 20-1 on the season (I 

erroneously said in the last newsletter that 

they had lost four games, but it is only one.)  

There lone loss was 6-3 to a much larger 

school which is top rated in the North 

Section.  They had wins against both 

Woodland High School and Pioneer High.  

They are just poised to begin the section 

playoffs. 

If you have items for Round About Us, 

please submit them to Pastor Larry Love by 

calling 662-9356.  

 



Pentecost Offering 2018 

 

Sharing Abundantly In Every Good Work 

When the day of Pentecost had come, 
awe came upon everyone who 
witnessed the wonders being done 
through the Holy Spirit (Acts 2:43). 
Indeed the Spirit of Pentecost is alive in 
the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
through the awe-inspiring passion of the 
New Church Movement!  

Under the 2020 Vision, we have grown 
our Disciples family by welcoming many 
new and affiliated faith communities 
into the fold. Our church planters are 
eager to answer God’s call to spread the 
gospel in new ways and places. Our 
established congregations are sharing 
resources, love, and support. Our 
Church is sowing seeds and reaping an 
abundant harvest that bears witness to 
God’s overflowing love for God’s 
children. 

Your gift to the 2018 Pentecost Offering 
will help new churches grow in your 
own Region or Area, and it will provide 
support to new church planters across 
the life of the Church through Hope 
Partnership’s New Church Ministries. 
The stewardship of our courageous new 
church leaders is vital, and your 
contribution to the Pentecost Offering 

connects planters with much-needed 
resources for support and sustainability.  

God continues to bless the Christian 
Church (Disciples of Christ) through the 
mission and ministry of all our 
congregations, and today, we have the 
opportunity to share God’s blessings by 
giving abundantly to the Pentecost 
Offering. Thanks be to God for this 
indescribable gift! 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Upcoming Calendar Events 

Here are some items to put on your calendar 
for the coming months: 

   May 18
th

 Dominoes at Sharon Armus’ 

 May 18
th

 Workday @ CGC  

   May 19
th

 Workday @ CGC 

   May 19
th

  Toddler/Pre-schooler Playdate 

   May 22
nd

  P.E.O. Meeting 

   May 22
nd

 Board of Directors’ Meeting 

   May 26
th

  Iftar Dinner at the Woodland 

 Muslim Mosque 

 May 31-June 3 Adult Camp 

   June 3
rd

  Graduate Sunday 

   June 9
th

  Inspiring Hope 

  (Shed-building event) 

   June 24-30 Junior Camp 

   June 24-30 Chi Rho Camp 

   June 39-July 2 Grandparents and Me Camp 

   July 1-7 CYF Camp 

   Sept. 21
st
 Women’s Fall Retreat  

 

 

          

 

 

     

    

 

May 20    Karen Webber, Barb Patterson 

      Chris Mancilla, Lon Springer 

                  Carolyn  Bennett 

   May 27   Susie Hardman, Gabriela Strong 

       Alberta Bradley, Dona Ostergaard 

   June 3   Nancy West, Donna Aukes 

      Alice Schoner, Nancy Love 

   June 10   Ann Edwards, Megan Shull             

      MaryJo Holmes, Esther Stiles 
 

 

         

 

 

 

May Birthdays 

   1 Jenny Wilson 

  Ashlee DeAnda 

   4 Ally Jahn 

  Robin Faille 

  Juana Martinez 

  Linda Tuman 

  6 Julie Campos Felix 

   8 Everett Frank 

 10 Alice Schoner 

 11 Patricia Overfield 

 13 Kathy Cholewinski 

 14 Ursula Heffernon 

  Michael Phillips 

 17 Nick Christison 

 19 Patricia Nickell 

 20 Austen Sandifer-Williams 

  Lorien Matchett 

 21 Bert Boyd  

 22 Larry Davis 

 23 Alec Pfaffenberger 

 24 Susie Hardman 

 26 Erin Hardman Wilson 

  Linda Greb 

  Cathie Wicks 

 29 Jean Gormley 

  Jeremiah Braziel 

 30 Mike Abele 

  Carson Frank 

  Leigh Dieckman 

  Julie Zeiger 

 

 
May Anniversaries 

  1 Ryan & Sue Holland 

  8  John & Sharon Armus 

  Doyle & Linda Tuman 

13 John & Kristina Reimer 

 17 Mike & Lindsay Crawford 

 21 Chris & Melissa Paulucci 

 23 Jay Surdell & Pam Pratter 

 28 Jason & Katie Wilmot 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Prayer Concerns this Week 

Doug Garrison, Gary Galley, Linda Henigan,  

Bob Bigelow, Carlene Lucas, Dave Cooper,  

Deanna Hinkle, Naomi Barrow, Eithel Reed,  

Leigh Dieckman, Tom & Patty Crumpacker,  

Kelly Parker, Ellen & Short Parker, Patty Clark, 

Patrick Finegan, Wanda, Andy & Theresa Freeman, 

Rosie – a friend of Becky Gordon 

   Let’s remember to pray and ask God’s 

 blessings on our members and friends. 

May 22 
Gabriela Strong 

Pam Prater & Jay Surdell 

Sarah Tarleton 

Sue Tarleton 

Flo Tinsley 

Kuks Tsuvimoto  

May 29 
Linda & Doyle Tuman  

Jeanne Vaughn 

Iris Velazquez 

Linda & Fred Vose 

Samantha Walker 

Judy & Mike Wall 
            

May 20 

“Pentecost Sunday 

Rev., Dr. Lataunya Bynum, guest preacher 

Sermon Scripture:                          

Scripture Text:                          Acts 2:1-21 

 Service in Worship 

Worship Leader:       Cathie Wicks 

Children’s Moment:            Nancy Love 

CW&W:                                        Becky Gordon 

Greeters:    Jeanelyse Doran, Lon Springer 

Power Point:                     Sue Tarleton 

Flowers:      Patricia Nickell 

Candle Lighters :       Katie Wilmot, Abby Wilmot 

Service at the Table 

Elders:                     Del Zeiger, Melissa Paulucci 

Diaconate Captain          Susie Hardman 

Diaconate Team           Chris Mancilla, Cassandra Galley 

                        Heather Craig, Dona Ostergaard 

Service in Ministry 

Pastoral Care Elder:              Melissa Paulucci 

Fellowship:                    Karen Webber, Barb Patterson 

       Chris Mancilla, Lon Sparinger 

                 Carolyn Bennett 

Building Monitors               Del Zeiger (5/14-5/20) 

Kitchen & Nursery:           Sharon Armus 

 

 

May 27 

“Shaken by a Call” 

Larry Love, Pastor 

Sermon Scripture:                  Isaiah 6:1-8 

Scripture Text:                     John 3:1-17 

 Service in Worship 

Worship Leader:              Jeanelyse Doran 

Children’s Moment:              Jeanelyse Doran 

CW&W:                                               Sarah Danielson 

Greeters:    Betty Bigelow, Patricia Nickell 

Power Point:                 Beja Springer 

Flowers:                 Gabriela Strong 

Candle Lighters :   Paulucci Family 

Service at the Table 

Elders:                    Katie Wilmot, Alice Schoner  

Diaconate Captain          Susie Hardman 

Diaconate Team           Chris Mancilla, Cassandra Galley 

                        Heather Craig, Dona Ostergaard 

Service in Ministry 
Pastoral Care Elder:                  Alice Schoner 

Fellowship:      Susie Hardman, Gabriela Strong 

             Alberta Bradley, Dona Ostergaard  

Building Monitors          Sharon Armus (5/21-5/27) 

Kitchen & Nursery:              Dona Ostergaard 

 

June 3 

“Surprise! It’s God Calling” 

Graduate Sunday 

Larry Love, Pastor 

Sermon Scripture:               1 Samuel 3:1-10                  

Scripture Text:      Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18;  

                2 Corinthinas 4:5-7 

 Service in Worship 

Worship Leader:          Bob Adams 

Children’s Moment:          Cathie Wicks 

CW&W:                                        Barb Patterson 

Greeters:              Diana Fallbeck, AJ Felix 

Power Point:                     Sue Tarleton 

Flowers:          Sue Tarleton 

Candle Lighters :       Maddy & Clara Shull 

Service at the Table 

Elders:                         Alice Schoner, Del Zeiger 

Diaconate Captain             Ann Edwards 

Diaconate Team              Delane Edwards, Beja Springer 

                    Joyce Henning, Patty Clark 

Service in Ministry 

Pastoral Care Elder:                        Del Zeiger 

Fellowship:                         Nancy West, Donna Aukes 

           Alice Schoner, Nancy Love            

Building Monitors                 Randy Overfield (5/28-6/3) 

Kitchen & Nursery:           Sharon Armus 

Homebound     Joyce Henning, Susie Hardman 

       Jeanelyse Doran, Neal Hardman 
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